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Public Works day this year was another huge success! | really enjoyed touring the different stations with
Mr Stewart’s grade 5/6 class. Not only did the kids have fun but they learned a lot as well. We got a
guided tour of the sewer facility, wrangled a fire hose, learned about mapping and GIS and rode in the
bucket truck. Staff did a great job of making this an interactive experience and serving up some tasty
snacks as well.

The Rec Commission has almost come to a final decision on the deck resurfacing that will proceed this
August. At this time we have been unable to secure a contractor capable of tiling the deck so we
possibly will refinish it with the same surface that is already being used. A thicker surface would be used
this time to prevent chipping. Final decisions will be made at the beginning of July. | stopped by the
pool as well to join the celebration of their 30" year. Pictures on the wall were a testimony to staff that
love their job, as many of them have been there since the facility opened.

Respectfully submitted,

Julia Butler



